


GET IT DONE AT ZIEGLERCAT.COM

DEALERTHE

YOU’RE ALMOST DONE WITH A 
LANDSCAPING PROJECT. YOU’VE ONLY 

GOT 5 YARDS OF ROCK TO PUT IN 3 BEDS. 
BUT THE NEWBIE ACCIDENTALLY TORE A
HYDRAULIC HOSE, LEAVING YOU WITH 5 

YARDS OF ROCK TO SHOVEL BY HAND. 
THAT’S WHEN YOU CALL YOUR ZIEGLER 
REP. HE LINES UP YOUR REPAIR BY 2 PM 

SO YOU CAN COMPLETE THE  
PROJECT ON TIME.
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2024 NACo Annual Conference

Richard Crouch
Mills County Supervisor
rcrouch@millscountyiowa.gov

Recently, I returned from attending the 2024 NACo Annual Conference 
and Exposition in Tampa, Florida, as an ISAC Representative on the NACo 
Board. I was joined by other county officials and professionals from across 
the United States to discuss challenges we are all facing in rural and urban 
areas.

I began the Conference with an Agriculture and Rural Affairs Steering 
Committee meeting discussing such topics as parks and rural recreation. 
Biking and walking trails have become an attraction to rural America, 
drawing in further interest to tourism.

Continued discussion led to solar and agricultural preservation. 
Renewable energy has been a controversial topic across the nation. 
Representatives of various jurisdictions gave input on challenges they 
are facing concerning placement of renewable energy sources. Much 
talk centered around who had the final say in what zoning districts this 
would be most suited for. We learned about best practices and how our 
communities could mitigate the issues. Agricultural mitigation could balance out the best policies and procedures 
using local ordinances. A strong comprehensive plan, which identifies uses of the land for future development and 
preservation, takes into consideration views from the local community, such as residents, commercial business 
owners, school representatives, etc. The local ordinances could support the same. This practice would map out the 
direction of the jurisdiction to alleviate potential problems.

Another discussion centered around foreign ownership of United States agriculture land. As explained in the 
session, certain parts of United States agriculture land are important to foreign countries. Although foreign-owned 
agricultural land is still relatively low, the rapid increase in Chinese holdings has sparked debates about potential 
national security and local community risks. The session also discussed the impact of local economies. Mr. Harrison 
Pittman, Director of the National Agriculture Law Center, presented an informative session.

Other large topics of discussion were the challenges of increased population to the rural communities from cities 
and the need for added daycare, and broadband and fiber being a continued need across the nation. Additional 
Americans working from home in rural areas has pushed for this growth. The strain on the smaller communities 
has pushed for more grants to support them. Also, mental health discussions are continuing to grow to a level 
that we are struggling to stay caught up with. It affects all facets of life and does not discriminate. It is important 
that leaders continue to face the challenges head on and to address it as needed, reducing the stigma attached to 
mental health so that people can ask for help. This feeds into the opioid epidemic. Potential solutions to help with 
this have been presented, such as the Dettera Drug Deactivation Kits that can be obtained through a pharmacy or 
ordered online.

It was an amazing conference with a plethora of information shared. I enjoyed learning about challenges and 
potential solutions that have been practiced outside of Iowa. There were many topics shared that I did not cover 
in this report, but I look forward to using the information I have acquired to apply locally.
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2024 ISAC Excellence in Action Award

Lucas Beenken
ISAC Public Policy Specialist
lbeenken@iowacounties.org

The ISAC Excellence in Action Award Program is a competitive awards 
program that seeks to recognize innovative county government 
employees, programs, and projects.

The selection committee is comprised of a representative from each ISAC 
affiliate, and nominations are judged on the following seven attributes: 
innovation and creativity; leadership; replication; cost savings; increased 
efficiency; cooperation with others; and perseverance.

This year the committee wishes to recognize and congratulate the Shelby 
County Unified Law Enforcement project and two projects within the 
Linn County GIS Division: the Community Services Resource Hub and the 
Property Tax Collections and Distribution Hub.

Shelby County Unified Law Enforcement
Staffing and operating law enforcement agencies across Iowa has become 
increasingly difficult with limited resources, especially in smaller population 
counties and cities. This was the case for the Harlan Police Department in 
Shelby County, as it faced challenges with recruiting and retaining quality officers, keeping up with the labor market, 
adjusting to increasing costs across the department, and meeting the needs of the community. Last year the City of 
Harlan and Shelby County revisited previous discussions about consolidating the Harlan Police Department into the 
Shelby County Sheriff’s Office through a 28E agreement and moved forward a few months later. 

Since implementing the unified law enforcement 
services contract, the consolidated agency has seen 
notable improvements in several key areas. A single 
command staff and streamlined workflow have 
resulted in higher quality and more time-efficient 
investigations. A larger department with more 
competitive compensation, flexibility of shifts and 
hours, and specialized positions has led to more 
successful recruitment efforts including applicant 
pools four to five times larger than the city alone was 
able to attract previously. The larger department 
with a single command structure also lends itself 
to greater oversight, the public knowing who will 
respond when they call for service, quicker response times, and greater community presence including within the 
school district. And finally, training is more efficient, specialized, and cost-effective with the unified force.

In the short time since unification, the Shelby County Sheriff’s Office has heard from at least 15 counties and cities 
interested in their endeavor. As local law enforcement agencies continue to face challenges with limited resources, 
recruitment and retention, and ensuring public safety throughout their service areas, the Shelby County Sheriff’s 
Office Unified Law Enforcement program serves as a replicable model for innovation and efficiency. 

Linn County Geographic Information System (GIS) Division
Using technology and creativity to better present important and informative data and resources to county staff, 
stakeholders, and the public is a cornerstone of the Linn County GIS Division. The division uses location-based data 
to create visual maps and reports conveying information in an interesting and enlightening way. The two projects 

mailto:lbeenken%40iowacounties.org?subject=
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2024 ISAC Excellence in Action Award

highlighted below were developed to support and improve the administration of services in Linn County while also 
being valuable resources for the public to use.

Community Services Resource Hub
The Linn County Community Services Resource Hub provides residents and others with a searchable interface to 
help find local resources and services like basic needs, childcare, food assistance, and more. GIS Specialist Peter 
Konrad worked with the Linn County Community Services Department to develop an innovative and interactive 
tool to replace an antiquated system of published annual resource sheets. Behind the scenes, community services 
department staff and local service provider partners can submit and update changes to resource offerings and 
availability on an ongoing basis. This not only ensures information available to the public is up-to-date and relevant, 
but it also saves county staff a lot of time and work by streamlining the process. On the public-facing side, users are 
able to search or browse community resources by location or proximity, organization, category, services provided, 
and more. Mr. Konrad’s product allows residents and others to efficiently identify, understand, and access available 
community resources in an enhanced and cost-effective way.

Property Tax Collections and Distribution Hub
The Linn County Property Tax Collections and Distribution Hub provides residents and others with interactive and 
searchable data so they might better understand the property tax collection process and where the dollars go. 
GIS Analyst Matt Boyle worked with the Linn County Treasurer’s Office to develop a dynamic hub site with maps, 
statistics, graphs, and charts to provide tax information in an interesting and visually appealing way. Users can see 
tax collections in the aggregate and the disbursement to the various local taxing jurisdictions. Mr. Boyle’s product 
also allows users to explore current and historical property tax information for each individual property in the 
county. Administratively, data automation procedures were put in place to keep the information as timely and 
accurate as possible. This has proven valuable not only to the public, but to county and other local officials. The 
development of this property tax hub and the automation functions have led to greater efficiency by reducing data 
entry and research time in Linn County. This tool is a cost-effective addition to the tax data system that is beneficial 
to county professionals and provides greater transparency for the public.
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ISAC Preferred Vendor of the Month: Murphy Tractor

Chad Spencer
Territory Sales Representative
Murphy Tractor & Equipment Co.
www.murphytractor.com

Murphy Tractor & Equipment Co. proudly supports ISAC. With locations 
in Sioux City, Fort Dodge, Waterloo, and Des Moines, we are rooted in the 
communities we serve. I have the privilege of working with 11 counties in 
Southwest Iowa from our Omaha location.

Murphy Tractor is proud to be the Midwest’s premier John Deere 
Construction Equipment Dealer. We offer a wide range of products and 
services that lead the industry. Our partnerships with customers in the 
governmental sector, private contractors, other end users, and leading 
vendors in our industry are key to our success. At the heart of our 
operations is our unwavering commitment to our customers, ensuring 
they always receive the best service and products.

For almost six decades, John Deere motor graders have been building 
a reputation for outstanding control and effortless grading precision. 
Deere’s consistent advancement in machine technology has improved 
road surfaces, operator safety, and productivity, among other areas of 
technology and manufacturing. With Automation Suite, it’s push-button 
easy to set yourself apart from the competition.

Grade-control technology is a game changer for 
maximizing productivity. With a diverse range of grade-
control solutions, it can significantly reduce labor needs, 
improve accuracy, expedite tasks, and save on material 
costs compared to manual operations. SmartGrade 
Motor Graders, fully integrated and calibrated from the 
factory, are ready to work, offering exceptional balance, 
improved performance specs, and maximum capability. 
In-cylinder position sensing ensures the machine stays 
on grade, regardless of blade pitch, articulation angle, or 
circle offset.

Real-time machine data and alerts help maximize productivity and efficiency. Using JDLink, your local Murphy 
Tractor team can help you make informed decisions in real-time. Advanced yet rugged communication products 
and services that give you efficient logistics, reduced maintenance, data management, and cost control.

Murphy Tractor & Equipment Co. Inc. is one of John Deere’s largest 
North American construction equipment dealer organizations. 
The organization has 29 locations throughout Iowa, Kansas, 
Missouri, Nebraska, and Ohio. Staffed by over 650 employees, 
each branch has a full complement of service technicians, field 
service capabilities, equipment, and parts inventories. As one of 
John Deere’s largest North American construction equipment 
dealers, Murphy Tractor is committed to being the first choice of 
product and support supplier for customers in the markets that 
use the products we represent.

http://www.murphytractor.com
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Matt Cosgrove River’s Edge Discovery Center

Webster County is excited to announce the opening of the Matt Cosgrove River’s Edge Discovery Center at the 
confluence of the Des Moines River and Soldier Creek in the Central River District of Fort Dodge. The Discovery 
Center is a 14,000 square feet environmental education center focused on Iowa’s water resources. The River’s Edge 
Discovery Center provides not only a place for learning and discovery, but interactive play that teaches children 
(and adults) to be careful stewards of the natural world around us. The central theme for the facility is “Immerse 
yourself in the living story of Iowa’s water - the lifeblood that shapes our communities and our landscapes - 
while discovering our responsibilities to protect it for the future.” The Discovery Center features a variety of 
hands-on, interactive exhibits that appeal to a broad audience and all ages.

The River’s Edge Discovery Center is part of a multi-year, multi-faceted planning process by Webster County, 
Webster County Conservation, the City of Fort Dodge, and other stakeholders. The project is part of the Central 
River District Plan to create: a regional hub for land and 
water recreation; serve as a catalyst for revitalization 
of the historic Central River District neighborhood in 
Fort Dodge; improve water quality and flood resiliency; 
provide interactive educational opportunities on riverine 
habitat; enhance quality of life for our communities; and 
support economic development and ecotourism goals.

The concept of an environmental education facility has 
been part of the conservation board’s vision for the 
past 30 years. The biggest challenge has been funding a 
project of this scale. The $9 million project was funded 
through a variety of public and private sources including 
a $4 million Destination Iowa Grant, a Water Quality Initiative Project Grant, Great Places Grant, a Webster County 
“quality of life” bond, and $550,000 from a private fundraising campaign.

The construction of the Discovery Center is the first phase of a multi-phase redevelopment of the Des Moines 
Riverfront in Fort Dodge. The next phase of development is scheduled to begin this fall with the construction 
of a natural playscape, trails, fishing jetties, fish habitat, and public art. In 2025, the City of Fort Dodge will be 
implementing plans for a Central River District Park and Pavilion. Additional improvements include interpretive 
signage, water trail access improvements, additional interior exhibits, a skate park, and trail connections.

The long-term goal for the Discovery Center is to provide a basic understanding and appreciation for Iowa’s water 
and natural resources. The facility is a part of the conservation board’s overall mission to improve the quality of life 
for the citizens and visitors of Webster County and ultimately connect people with the land. The Discovery Center 
will serve as the “hub” for outdoor recreation in the region and the catalyst project for the redevelopment of the 

riverfront in Fort Dodge.

The Webster County Board of Supervisors and conservation 
board surprised Cosgrove at the July 12, 2024, ribbon 
cutting and grand opening by announcing that the 
Discovery Center would be named in his honor for his 
vision and effort that has spanned nearly three decades to 
bring this dream to reality. 

Matt Cosgrove served on the ISAC Board of Directors from 
2014-2022 and on the ISAC Legislative Policy Committee 
from 2010-2022.
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Iowa Land Records: Preserving the Past,
Modernizing for the Future

Established in January 2005, Iowa Land Records (ILR) is approaching 
its 20th anniversary, marking a significant milestone in its mission to 
provide accessible land records. As one of the first statewide electronic 
land record systems in the United States, ILR has set a precedent for 
transparency and efficiency, offering free access to over 23 million 
records of property transactions, deeds, mortgages, and other essential 
documents. Individuals and businesses can use ILR to verify property 
ownership, trace land history, and access vital documents needed for real 
estate transactions. These records not only aid in legal proceedings but 
also facilitate economic activity by providing reliable information to buyers, sellers, lenders, and developers.

However, as ILR nears its 20th year of service, it faces challenges that necessitate modernization to keep pace with 
current demands and industry practices.

Proposed Modernization Policy
Recording fees have remained unchanged since 1985, despite its pioneering migration to electronic submission 
services and access to digital land records. As the real estate industry evolves, so do the expectations for efficiency, 
security, and accessibility in record management. Modern record systems require advanced technology to protect 
against cyber threats, ensure data integrity, and provide seamless user experiences. Updating recording fees is 
essential to meet these challenges head-on and continue serving the community effectively. Currently, the Iowa 
County Recorders Association (ICRA) and ILR are exploring a proposed fee increase that would modernize the 
recording system in Iowa.

The inflation-adjusted rate per page for 2024 indicates a fee of $14.75, compared to the current base recording fee 
of $5. The new fee proposal aims to introduce the first increase in 40 years while remaining substantially below 
the rate of inflation. Discussions with stakeholders and legislators are underway to explore this reasonable fee 
increase. Notably, surveys conducted by ICRA and ILR have shown support from users and stakeholders for a fee 
increase, provided that services are enhanced.

By modernizing the fee structure, ILR can ensure that the revenues generated are sufficient to cover the costs of 
cutting-edge technology and robust security measures. This will not only protect the integrity of the land records 
but also enhance the overall efficiency of the recording process. Such reforms aim to benefit the real estate 
industry by providing faster, more reliable access to essential information, ultimately fostering a healthier market 
environment.

The Benefits of Modernization
The modernization of ILR offers a range of benefits that will enhance its service and functionality, making it more 
efficient and reliable for users. Here’s a summary of the improvements:

•	 Enhanced Technology and Training in County Offices
o	 Preservation and maintenance of documents
o	 Certifications and training associated with the duties and responsibilities of the county recorder

•	 Better Standards for Document Preparation
o	 Standard 10 point font
o	 Updated formatting and indexing standards
o	 More data consistency

Kristen Delaney-Cole
Communications & Marketing
Coordinator, Iowa Land Records
www.iowalandrecords.org

http://www.murphytractor.com
http://www.iowalandrecords.org
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Iowa Land Records: Preserving the Past,
Modernizing for the Future

•	 Implementation of Key Projects for New and Better Services
o	 Establishing a statewide property notification system
o	 Indexing more data (Parcel Identification Number and associated references)
o	 Accessing more property information in other online systems
o	 Filling gaps in property location information
o	 Improving search tools
o	 Increasing online access to historic surveys and plats
o	 Improving “Back the Blue” information shielding

Furthermore, a modernized ILR can adapt more readily to future changes in the industry, such as the integration of 
blockchain technology or the increasing demand for digital transactions. It positions Iowa as a leader in land record 
management, setting a standard for others to follow.

Looking to the Future
As ILR approaches its 20th anniversary in January 2025, it is a perfect time to reflect on its achievements and 
plan for the future. The proposed fee adjustment and modernization efforts will ensure that ILR remains at the 
forefront of land record management, providing exemplary service to Iowa’s residents and real estate industry.

By supporting these reforms, Iowa can ensure that its land record system remains a vital resource, safeguarding 
property rights and supporting economic growth for the next 20 years and beyond.

For questions, please contact Iowa Land Records Policy Coordinator, Census Lo-liyong, at clo-liyong@clris.com.

mailto:clo-liyong%40clris.com?subject=
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September 2024
17-20	 ISSDA Fall Jail School
		  (Holiday Inn Des Moines Airport)
24		  Leadership Seminar
		  (West Des Moines Marriott)

October 2024
2-4		  ISAC Board of Directors Retreat
		  (Clay County)
6-9		  Assessors Fall School
		  (Holiday Inn Des Moines Airport)

November 2024
13		  ISAC Board of Directors Meeting
	 	 (ISAC Office)

December 2024
3-6		  ISSDA Winter School
		  (Holiday Inn Des Moines Airport)
4-6		  78th Annual Iowa County Engineers Conference
		  (Veterans Memorial Community Choice Credit
		  Union Convention Center, Des Moines)

January 2025
15-16	 New County Officer’s School
		  (The Meadows Event and Conference Center)
30		  Statewide Supervisors Meeting
		  (Embassy Suites Des Moines Downtown)

March 2025
13-14	 ISAC Spring Conference
		  (Veterans Memorial Community Choice
		  Credit Union Convention Center, Des Moines)

If you have any questions about the meetings listed above or 
would like to add an affiliate meeting to the ISAC calendar, 
please contact Kelsey Sebern at ksebern@iowacounties.org.

2024-2025 Calendar

2024 ISAC Preferred Vendors

Endorsed Elite Preferred Vendors
County Risk Management Services, Inc. 
	 representing ICAP and IMWCA
Assured Partners

Elite Preferred Vendors
IP Pathways
Murphy Tractor and Equipment Co.
Summit Carbon Solutions

Endorsed Platinum Preferred Vendor
Iowa Public Agency Investment Trust
	 (IPAIT)

Platinum Preferred Vendors
Ahlers & Cooney, P.C.
Community State Bank
D.A. Davidson Companies
Delta Dental 

Heartland Business Systems
Henry M. Adkins and Son
MidAmerican Energy
Neapolitan Labs
Northland Securities, Inc.
Schneider Geospatial
Tyler Technologies

Gold Preferred Vendor
Cost Advisory Services, Inc. 
Cott Systems
CTC Disaster Response
Dorsey & Whitney LLP
GSS Midwest
ISG
Kofile
Murphy Tower Service
Piper Sandler
Purple Wave Auction, Inc.
Speer Financial, Inc.

The Center for Infrastructure and 
	 Economic Development
U.S. Imaging, Inc.
Vanguard Appraisals, Inc.
Wellmark Blue Cross Blue Shield of Iowa
Ziegler CAT

Silver Preferred Vendors
Advanced Correctional Healthcare
ITC Midwest
MercyOne
Sidwell
UMB Bank

Endorsed Preferred Vendors
National Association of Counties 
	 (NACo)
Nationwide Retirement Solutions
Professional Development Academy
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ARCHITECTURE
ENGINEERING
ENVIRONMENTAL
PLANNING

ISGInc.com
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